August 14, 2009
Lance J.M. Steinhart
Attorney at Law

1720 Winward Concourse, Suite 115

Alpharetta, GA  30005

Re:
Swiftel, LLC

Docket UT-083053

Dear Mr. Steinhart:
On October 8, 2008, Swiftel, LLC filed with the commission, in Docket UT-083053, a Petition for designation as an Eligible Telecommunications Carrier for the purpose of receiving federal and state Universal Service Funds.
On August 10, 2009, the commission received a letter requesting withdrawal of this petition. The commission finds in the public interest to permit the withdrawal of the petition filing, without prejudice to the Company’s right to refile the petition, and closes the above-captioned and docketed matter.

Sincerely,

David W. Danner
Executive Director & Secretary

